
Notice of Utility Tariff Filing 
 
The REGULATORY COMMISSION OF ALASKA (Commission) gives notice that Chugach 
Electric Association, Inc. (Chugach) filed TA577-8, its revenue requirement study and cost 
of service study based on the test year ended June 30, 2025. Chugach proposes an 
across-the-board interim and refundable rate increase of 4.66 percent for retail rates and 
decrease of 3.56 percent for wholesale rates, applicable to the current energy and demand 
charges, effective October 2, 2025. Chugach proposes revised permanent rates based on 
the outcome of the proposed revenue requirement study, cost of service study, and other 
minor rate design changes. Below is a sample of the current and proposed rates. 
 

Rate Schedule 
Current 

Rate 
Proposed 

Interim Rate 

Proposed 
Permanent 

Rate 
Residential Customer Charge $12.79 $12.79 $14.50 
Residential Energy Charge $0.15461 $0.16182 $0.16028 
General Service (GS) Small Customer Charge $19.46 $19.46 $19.00 
GS Small Energy Charge $0.14471 $0.15146 $0.15393 
GS Large - Secondary Customer Charge $31.99 $31.99 $25.00 
GS Large - Secondary Energy Charge $0.02839 $0.02971 $0.02970 
GS Large - Secondary Demand Charge $36.67 $38.38 $38.36 
AWWU Replacement Energy Service $0.02114 $0.02114 $0.01933 

 
Chugach also proposes a new economic development rate (EDR) for commercial 
customers with new or incremental manufacturing loads with a maximum demand 
between 1,000 and 5,000 kW within two years of service commencement. Under the EDR, 
all charges will be the same as the applicable GS Large rate, with a declining demand 
charge discount, which begins at 20 percent in the first contract year and declines in equal 
increments annually until the final year. Other requirements apply. 
 
This notice does not contain all requested revisions, and the Commission may approve a 
rate or classification that varies from those proposed. You may obtain more information 
about this filing by contacting Matthew Clarkson, Chief Legal Officer at Chugach, at P.O. 
Box 196300, Anchorage, AK 99519-6300; phone: (907) 762-4516. The complete filing is 
also available for inspection at the Commission's office, at 701 West Eighth Avenue, Suite 
300, Anchorage, AK 99501; phone: (907) 276-6222, or may be viewed on the 
Commission’s website at http://rca.alaska.gov by typing “TA577-8” in the Find a Matter 
search box. 
 
To comment on this filing, please file your comments by 5:00 p.m. on September 3, 2025, 
at the Commission address given above or via our website at: 
 

https://rca.alaska.gov/RCAWeb/WhatsNew/PublicNoticesComments.aspx 
 
Please reference TA577-8 and include a statement that you have filed a copy of the 
comments with Chugach at its address above. Individuals or groups of people with 
disabilities, who require special accommodations, auxiliary aids or service, or alternative 
communication formats, please contact Shelby Lopez at (907) 276-6222, toll-free at 1-
800-390-2782, or TTY/Alaska Relay: 7-1-1 or 1 (800) 770-8973 or send a request via 

http://rca.alaska.gov/
https://rca.alaska.gov/RCAWeb/WhatsNew/PublicNoticesComments.aspx


electronic mail to rca.mail@alaska.gov by August 27, 2025.  
 
DATED at Anchorage, Alaska, this 20th day of August, 2025. 

 
REGULATORY COMMISSION OF ALASKA 
 
 
 
Joy Gordanier 
Acting Advisory Section Manager 
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